Heritage Stratford

May 7, 2013

Page | 1


[image: image1.png]



A meeting of the Heritage Stratford Committee was held on the above date at 7:00 p.m. in the Avon Room at 82 Erie Street, Stratford, Ontario.

Present:
Dave Gaffney – Chair Presiding, Lesley Walker-Fitzpatrick, Councillor Karen Smythe, David LeBrun, Phyllis Nowell, Allan O’Neill
Absent:
Cynthia Venables, Tom Hamza
Staff Present:
Kathryn MacDonald – Building & Planning Technician., 


Casey Riehl – Recording Secretary

Also Present:
*Steve Hunter, *Rick Thomas
M I N U T E S


1.
ADOPTION OF THE PREVIOUS MINUTES – April 9, 2013
Motion by Councillor Smythe, seconded by Phyllis Nowell to accept the minutes dated April 9, 2013 as printed.  
Carried.

2.
BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES
(a)  
Heritage Signage at 46 Ontario Street – Installation Update
Dave Gaffney discussed the Thomas Edison plaque to be installed at 46 Ontario Street.  Mr. Gaffney has spoken to staff about installing the plaque, however, this is not something they usually do and may not be comfortable installing it.  He has contacted a local contractor who would be willing to install it for a nominal charge.  Once the plaque is in, Lyndon Kowch will look at it and decide on installation.  Lesley Walker-Fitzpatrick added that the property owner has requested a write up about the connection between Thomas Edison and the property to have available for their staff when patrons inquire.  Mr. Gaffney will contact Lutzen Riedstra about a write up.
Motion by Allan O’Neill, seconded by Councillor Smythe to spend up to a maximum of $100.00 inclusive on the installation of the plaque at 46 Ontario Street, if required.  Carried.

(b) 
Knox Church – Sunday, May 12th 
Church service will be held at 11:00 a.m. with both the Fire and Police Departments saying some words.  Following the service, at 12:30 p.m., the plaque will be unveiled.
(c)
Ministry of Culture Speaker – Wednesday, June 19th 
All members are encouraged to register for the seminar prior to the June 13th deadline.
(d)
WWI Memorial - Update
Lesley Walker-Fitzpatrick updated the committee that the sub-committee had met with the Clerk to discuss the possibility of starting an ad-hoc committee.  They have a volunteer willing to do the grant-writing for this project.  The proposal has also been sent to the Army & Navy for their review.  Ms. Walker-Fitzpatrick also explained that there is a community war memorial program, which is a federal grant available until March 31, 2015.  It fits well with this project and offers up to a maximum of 50%, not to exceed $50,000.00.  Only one lump sum is available from the Federal Government.  The next steps will be to meet with the Mayor, Stratford Tourism Alliance, University of Waterloo and Community Services.  It is the sub-committee’s hope to present a proposal to Council by no later than the end of August.
3.
DESIGNATION UPDATES

(a) 180 Mornington Street

The owner has requested additional items be added to his designation request.  He would like to add the garage, laneway curbs, gate and stone surface on the laneway.
Motion by Councillor Smythe, seconded by Allan O’Neill that Heritage Stratford recommends Council designate 180 Mornington Street under Part IV of the Ontario Heritage Act as being of historical or architectural value or interest and accept the previously accepted Reasons for Designation and plaque wording for the house and garage only as presented.  Carried

4.
BUILDING DEPARTMENT REPORT (Distributed at Meeting)
Staff reported there were no new sign permit applications received since the April meeting.  An application for 95 Ontario Street was just received today and will go on to the review sub-committee.  Dave Gaffney questioned if a permit was issued for the work being done at the Queen’s Inn?  Staff explained that they are just re-pointing some of the bricks.  He also questioned the light-up sign at 24 Wellington Street and whether it had been approved, as well as the banner hanging over the door advertising the apartments for rent.  Staff will investigate both the sign and the banner.  Staff will also look into 36 Front Street as well.
5.
NEW BUSINESS
(a) Cannons at Cenotaph
Dave Gaffney discussed the two cannons in the park at the cenotaph and questioned if plaques could be placed on or near them to commemorate the wars they were used in.  One was used in the Boer War and the other from the War of 1812.  Mr. Gaffney will contact Lutzen Riedstra or some further information and also contact the Parks Board for discussion.
(b) 2013 James Anderson Nominations

Allan O’Neill urged members to start soliciting nominations for the 2013 James Anderson Award.

6.
DELEGATES:  Rick Thomas & Steve Hunter– 6 Shakespeare Street (Flatiron Building)

*Rick Thomas is now present.

Dave Gaffney displayed the plans showing the three options presented by the City for the restructure of Shakespeare Street for discussion by the committee.

Steve Hunter added that residents in the building are having people climbing on the bricks around the windows, as the sidewalks butt directly up against the building.  He feels that having a grass buffer of a few feet will help this issue.  

Option #3 allows the park to remain the same, only having to remove two sugar maple’s that are currently growing up and over the curbs of the street, and are unable to be saved.  This option also allows the streetscape to remain as closely as possible to the original street layout.
Motion by Allan O’Neill, seconded by Councillor Smythe that Heritage Stratford  supports the proposed Shakespeare Street Road Reconstruction Option #3.  Carried.
*Rick Thomas and Steve Hunter are no longer present.

7.
NEXT MEETING DATE – Tuesday, June 11, 2013 – 7:00 p.m., Avon Room

8.
ADJOURNMENT 

Motion by Allan O’Neill, seconded by Lesley Walker-Fitzpatrick to adjourn the meeting.  Carried.

Time:  7:45 p.m.
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